
 

A message from our Principal  
Dear Parents & Carers,  

 

What a terrific day we had for our Faction Athletics Carnival! It was 

great to see so many parents come along to support their child / 

children. Well done to all of our students for their efforts and in 

particular their sportsmanship. I would also like to thank the P&C for 

their efforts with the faction accessories sale and for their 

organisation of the coffee van and food truck for the day. The P&C do 

a fantastic job and are always looking for helpers to assist them so 

please let them know if you can spare any time to support them with 

the events that they have planned in Term 4. 

We do have our Kindy & Pre-Primary Sports morning happening 

tomorrow at 9.00am. The weather is looking okay according to the 

Bureau of Meteorology.  Just a reminder that we do have the 

Interschool Athletics Carnival in the first week of Term 4, along with 

Beach Safe for Year 2-6 in the following weeks. 

Just a reminder that Kindy parents need to complete a new 

application for enrolment for Pre-Primary in 2023. Please see the 

ladies in the office who will help you with this.  

We have just received our finalised NAPLAN results for our Year 3 and 

Year 5 students, and we are very pleased with the results. Student 

NAPLAN reports for Year 3 & 5 will be sent home on Wednesday, so 

please check your child’s bag.  

Thursday the 22nd September has been declared a Public Holiday in 

honour of the passing of Queen Elizabeth II. The day will be officially 

known as the National Day of Mourning for Her Majesty the Queen. 

Just a reminder that Friday the 23rd September is a normal school day 

and not a holiday. 

Have a safe holiday everyone and I look forward to seeing you all next 

term! 

 
Kind regards 
Michelle Wellsteed 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

  

                Term 3, Week 9 2022 

 

200 Leatherback Boulevard 

Alkimos WA 6038 

Phone:  08 9561 7200 

Website:  alkimosps.wa.edu.au 

Term Dates 
2022 

 
Term 3 

18th July - Fri 23rd Sept 
 

Term 4 
Mon 10th Oct - Thur 15th Dec 

 
School Development Days 

Term 4 
Thurs 27th & Fri 28th Oct 

Fri 16th Dec 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths. 

 

Abrolhos Islands 4 have been working on their 

coding skills through the use of the micro:bits 

app. 



  

What a fantastic day!   

To all the parents and carers who came down to cheer, thank you. Without your support the day wouldn’t 

be as exciting. To the P&C, thank you for all your work leading up to and on the day of the carnival. To the 

amazing staff of ABPS, the students and I appreciate your efforts in making the day run so smoothly.   

  

Finally, congratulations to all students who participated to the best of their ability and demonstrated the 

Alkimos Beach PS way of sportsmanship, excellence, and fun.   

  

To our winning Faction, Endeavour, great job and well done!  

  

Congratulations to our Runner-up Champions and Champions. I’d like to recognise these students below.  

Year 1 Girls: Runner up – Cecillia. Champion – Viva 

Year 1 Boys: Runner up – Braxton. Champion – Archie 

 

Year 2 Girls: Runner up – Bailey. Champion – Meadow 

Year 2 Boys: Runner up – Kauan. Champion – Jaxon 

 

Year 3 Girls: Runner up – Ruby. Champion – Erin 

Year 3 Boys: Runner up – James. Champion – Leighon 

 

Year 4 Girls: Runner up – Aubrey. Champion – Quin 

Year 4 Boys: Runner up – Thomee & Jaxon. Champion – Cooper 

 

Year 5 Girls: Runner up – Lily. Champion – Jamie 

Year 5 Boys: Runner up – Rocco. Champion – Pedro 

 

Year 6 Girls: Runner up – Adele. Champion – Hope 

Year 6 Boys: Runner up – Teddy. Champion – Travarn  

 

Regards,  

 Mr Innes   

Alkimos Beach Primary School Health and PE Specialist   

 



SCHOOL BATTERY RECYCLING PROGRAM 

A big thank you to everyone that has been dropping off batteries to add to our battery collection point. 

We will be sending them all into Mindarie Regional Council for collection and weighing. Let's see if we 

can beat last year's total of 14 Kilograms!  

If we all work together, small changes can make a big difference. 



INTEGRITY 
 

Meaning: The quality of being honest and having strong 

moral principles. 
 

Synonyms: honesty, morality, honour, nobility, 

truthfulness, sincerity 
 

You are practising INTEGRITY when you: 

 

1. Keep your promises even if it takes extra effort. 
 
2. Choose not to spread rumours or talk badly about 

someone. 
 

3. Show respect to others with appropriate 
conversation and empathy. 
 

4. Be responsible. Do what you say you will do. 
 

5. Work together as a team to build trust. 
 

6. Do not let someone else take the blame for something 
you did. 

 

 

 



Important Reminder: 

 
 

Swimming Lessons Term 3 week 9 & 10 12th – 23rd September 

Please note due to swimming lessons being held there will be no 

canteen service during weeks 9 & 10. 

 

 

 

 

 

The P&C finished their first book stall which was a huge success. Thank you to everyone who donated 

books. Congratulations again to the readathon winners! You all did an excellent job! 

Father’s Day stall was an absolute pleasure to run. Seeing all the children choosing their gifts with so much 

thought and enjoyment, and how very well-mannered they all were. We hope all the fathers/guardians 

love their presents and have a Happy Father’s Day. 

We purchased two 3D printers for the school, so we are looking forward to seeing all the creations the 

children make. Thank you again for your contributions. 

We have some large upcoming events, which we need your help to run. We are needing a lot of volunteers 

to help us with these events, so please, if you can spare an hour of your time, we’d really appreciate it. 

Without volunteers, we won’t be able to hold any functions for the children at the school.  

The P&C are always looking for new members to get involved with the planning of events for the school. If 

you would like to become a member, please send $1 to P&C account, and fill out the enrolment form. If 

you have any questions, feel free to contact us.  

BSB 016-494   Acc 228-300-931 

Thank you for your continued support. 

P&C 

 

 

 



 
STAFF CAR PARK CABLE GATE 

Please note the staff car park (which is the car park to the left of the admin office) has had a cable gate barrier 
installed so please do not use the staff car park for pick up and drop off of students 
Visitor and parent parking is available in the car park to the right of the admin office and around the school. 
 
 

2022 SCHOOL VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 
A big thank you to those families who have already paid. 

This “one-off” payment is voluntary however it will be used to supplement expenditure in the following curriculum 

areas:  reading resources, maths resources and ICT equipment.   Over the course of the school year, the contribution 

of $30 equates to 0.75c per week. 

Payment can be made directly into the school’s bank account (this is our preferred method of payment).  Details as 

follows: 

Account Name:   Alkimos Beach Primary School 

BSB:   306-182 

Account Number: 0085426 

Please use your child’s name as a reference.  If using this method of payment, please ensure that you pay monies 

into the school account (as above) as we have had a few parents paying money into the P & C account in error. 

Alternatively, you can pay by cash or EFTPOS in the office between 8am and 4pm daily. 

If you would like to set up a payment plan for 2022 at any time, for any of the fees requested, including 

incursions/excursions, please call into the office and see me. 

Tina Barton 

Manager Corporate Services 

 

 

FACTION BUCKET HATS
Friendly reminder that our office stocks Faction Bucket Hats for $16.50. Please visit our 

office ladies if you would like to purchase a new hat. 



 



 



 


